
  The Broadside 

May/June 2014  

REMINDERS AND UPCOMING EVENTS: 

Thurs, June 5th: PEA General Meeting at Bay Trail, 4:00 PM 

Fri, June 20th:  PEA Family BBQ, Ellison Park, 4:30 PM 

Colleagues, 

 

 As I write this we have a planned 

full day of negotiations with the district and 

another partial day. We still have much to 

discuss. We are close on some issues yet 

remain farther apart on others. I will reiterate 

our goal to you; we are seeking fair compen-

sation and language which respects us as 

professionals in our daily working condi-

tions. There is no way to predict when we 

will come to a tentative agreement. Regard-

less of when that time is, the membership 

which will ultimately decide whether the 

agreement is satisfactory via the ratification 

process. 

 While negotiations 

may be at the forefront of 

peoples minds in regards to 

the PEA, there are many 

other ongoing PEA activi-

ties and projects. Some have 

recently concluded and I 

would like to take the op-

portunity to personally 

thank those people who 

stepped up and supported 

me and you the last few weeks. 

 First, I would like to thank Mike 

Pray for organizing the special election under 

the auspices of the Executive Committee for 

our new V.P. Please join me in welcoming 

Eric Wallen from PHS to this new role. Prior 

to the official election, I met and talked with 

Eric. He is now officially the VP and has 

been integrating into his new role. I look 

forward to working with him. 

 Another thank you to Tony Kerr for 

helping with the 2014 Vote-Cope drive. Dur-

ing my transition, this was a VP duty that he 

willingly accepted. With that, a huge thank 

you to all the members who have and con-

tinue to contribute to Vote-Cope. As a side 

note, it is not too late to send in your form 

to contribute to our political action fund. A 

portion of your donation was used to sup-

port the school budget campaign which 

passed with almost 75% yes! Thank you 

John Giotto for helping with the lawn signs.  

 As we enter June, we still have our 

second annual PEA BBQ (which includes 

the Chili-cook-off finals). This is one of the 

initiatives funded by the NYSUT Local 

Action Project (LAP) grant. Thank you for 

joining us to celebrate 

our newest retirees,  and 

tenured members in a 

fun relaxing social envi-

ronment. 

 The LAP team 

is preparing for the sum-

mer workshops to con-

tinue with the NYSUT 

grant. This is the 3rd and 

final year of the grant. A 

huge thank you to the 

members who have served on this team. 

The time commitment was/is extensive and 

required substantial time away from fami-

lies. We owe them much gratitude. Thank 

you Liz Brown, Sue Mietus, Mike Pray, 

Kevin Quinn, Mary Salai and Meghan Sim-

mons, and  a special thank you to Sue Mie-

tus who served as our LAP Coordinator. 

Her organizational and planning skills were 

invaluable.   

 Lastly I would like to thank all the 

members of the Executive, PARC, Scholar-

ship, Nominations, and  New Member  

committees and their respective chairper-
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As Ben Franklin said, 

"We must, indeed, all 

hang together or, most 

assuredly, we shall all 

hang separately."  



sons, Renee Yandow, Leslie Rowe and 

Deb Miller-Collins. So many of our mem-

bers do so much for all of us who are not 

on a specific committee, I thank you all as 

well. 

 One final word. In the past years 

having moved into the Executive Com-

mittee as VP and now President I have 

grown in my understanding of the differ-

ences and similarities between our mem-

bers, their respective buildings and also 

among the various neighboring districts 

and those across the State and Nation. 

There are specific differences for sure, 

but one thing I have learned is that when 

it comes to public education, we are all in 

this together.     

 It is not a question of the PEA vs 
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PEA 
Executive Board 

 

 

Russ Byer 

 PEA President 

 Math Teacher 

 Bay Trail Middle School 

Rbyerpea@gmail.com 

Cell: 585-330-4448 

 

Eric Wallen 

 PEA Vice President 

 Social Studies Teacher 

 Penfield High School 

Ewallenpea@gmail.com 

Cell:  214-9446  

 

Michael Pray 

 PEA Treasurer 

 Science Teacher 

 Bay Trail Middle School 

Peatreasurerpenfield@gmail.com  

249-6450, Ext. 8480 

 

Liz Brown 

 PEA Secretary 

 2nd Grade Teacher 

 Cobbles Elementary School 

Peasecretary@gmail.com 

249-6891 Ext. 8525 

PARC Chairperson 

   Renee Yandow, Cobbles 

 

PEA Website 

http://penfieldea.ny.aft.org/ 

President’s Message (Continued) 

Know Your Contract 
Section 4—13 

Notification of Teaching Assignments  

 

Teachers will be notified, to the extent possible, of their teaching assignments, including schedule of 

classes and applicable teaming partners,  for the next school year prior to the school year in progress.  

Any changes due to altered conditions during the summer months will be transmitted to the teachers 

affected as soon as possible prior to the beginning of classes to allow them to plan for the fall term.  

Student rosters will be available the first day of the school year.  

 

This section is listed on Page 6 of your contract  

the rest. Instead it is a recognition that 

each of us as individuals are part of a 

building, part of the local PEA, part of 

the County Federation, part of NY-

SUT, and part of AFT and NEA. While 

at times we may focus on individual 

issues, we also address issues in the 

specific buildings, amongst the entire 

PEA, across the county, the state and 

country. As Ben Franklin said, "We 

must, indeed, all hang together or, 

most assuredly, we shall all hang sepa-

rately."  

 Thus,  I lastly want to thank 

all our union sisters and brothers both 

within the PEA and in our affiliate 

organizations. Together we are strong. 

Together we are United in Excellence. 

-Russ 

 

 

Broadside Editor 

    Sue Mietus, Bay Trail       

    Broadsidepea@gmail.com 

    249-6450, Ext. 8384 

United Auto Workers  

2014 Union Built Vehicles 

 

Use the link below to find a union-

made vehicle: 

http://www.uaw.org/sites/default/files/

2014%20UAW%20UNION-

BUILT%20VEHICLE%20GUIDE_1.

pdf  

tel:585-330-4448
tel:249-6891%20ext
http://penfieldea.ny.aft.org/
http://www.uaw.org/sites/default/files/2014%20UAW%20UNION-BUILT%20VEHICLE%20GUIDE_1.pdf
http://www.uaw.org/sites/default/files/2014%20UAW%20UNION-BUILT%20VEHICLE%20GUIDE_1.pdf
http://www.uaw.org/sites/default/files/2014%20UAW%20UNION-BUILT%20VEHICLE%20GUIDE_1.pdf
http://www.uaw.org/sites/default/files/2014%20UAW%20UNION-BUILT%20VEHICLE%20GUIDE_1.pdf
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What led you to decide to run for the Vice President position? 

 

 The opening.  As I’ve gotten older and have been teaching longer I’ve gotten 

 more interested.  With Sonia’s resignation, I saw an opportunity to get more         

 involved. 

 

What roles have you held with the PEA in years past? 

 

 I’ve never held an official role with the PEA in the past other than being an active member. 

 

What do you think Broadside readers would want to know about you? 

 

 I started teaching Social Studies at PHS in 1998.  I left for 2 years, taught in New Jersey, and came back.  I 

live in the Penfield Central School District and my daughter is in 3rd grade at Indian Landing.  My son is 

not of school age yet.  I am very invested in the community. 

 

What are you hoping to accomplish as Vice President? 

 

 I want to be sure that the big concerns of healthcare and salary are protected in our contract.  I want every-

one’s voice to be heard.  We should also take care of our “backyard” a little more and focus on local is-

sues. 

 

What is the biggest issue you feel the PEA is facing at this time? 

 

 We need to come together and realize that no matter what role someone plays we have to abide by the 

same contract.   We have to offer more opportunities for open formats for discussion.  

 

What do you think is the biggest strength of the PEA? 

 

 The teachers are our biggest strength.   We have the power, the numbers, and the voice. We are in the 

trenches doing it all; we really are the PEA.  

 

     What does the VP do for the PEA? 

 

 In my new role as VP, I will handle grievances, manage       

 political action, and support our President.  

 

 

 
Getting to Know Our New Vice President, Eric Wallen 



 
 

 

First they came for the Socialists, and I did not speak out-- 

Because I was not a Socialist. 

Then they came for the Trade Unionists, and I did not speak out--  

Because I was not a Trade Unionist. 

 

Then they came for the Jews, and I did not speak out--  

Because I was not a Jew. 

Then they came for me--and there was no one left to speak for me. 

 While touring the Holocaust Museum with the 8th grade Washington trip, I came across this quote 

which resonated with me both for the historical events of the time and my Union participation. 

 

 In particular was the sentiment that when you don’t speak up for those around you, those around you 

won’t be there to speak up for you.  This struck home for me because, as a Union member and Union officer, 

I truly believe that a Union is only as strong as the voices of the members within it.  

 

 These past few years, I think I am most proud of the turn the Union has taken in reaching out to the 

membership for input, for involvement, and for support.  We all need to continue to make efforts to under-

stand the particular working environment of our colleagues in other buildings, to continue to address issues 

and work out solutions that are for the good of the whole, and to find common ground in our teaching profes-

sion that will help us to see each individual of our membership as important and necessary to the overall goal 

of a united organization. 

 

 In finishing out my first year and planning for the next, I look forward to hearing your voices- at the 

end of the year barbecue, at the PEA meetings, at the General Membership meeting, in email, on the phone, 

in the halls, at the Chili Cook Offs. . . . in solidarity. 

 

Thank you, 

 

Mike  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Message from PEA Treasurer, Michael Pray 
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Martin Niemöller,  
German Anti-

Nazi Theologian  

http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Germany
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Nazism
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Theologian


The PEA would like to congratulate the following    

retirees on their many years of wonderful service to 

the students and families of the Penfield School   

District:  

 

Veda Aroesty 

Cheryl Dunbar 

Enith Brandt 

Pat McDonald 

Mary Salai 

Lisa McGinn 

Karen Masi 
 

These retirees will be honored at the PEA’s annual General Meeting on Thursday, June 5th at Bay Trail.  They will 

also be celebrated at our 2nd annual PEA BBQ event on June 20th!   Please join me in wishing them the absolute best 

in their retirement years and future endeavors!  They will all surely be missed.  Congratulations! 
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Message from PEA Secretary, Liz Brown 

 

 

 

 

 The Penfield Music Department is considered among the strongest in the country, having been recognized not 

only for the success of its students, but for national level collaborations with the National Endowment for the Arts, the 

Smithsonian Institution, Harvard Project Zero, the Eastman School of Music, and many others. Penfield prides itself on 

one of the first and most successful Suzuki string programs in the nation, having string graduates as members of many 

of the major orchestras  in the country. The Penfield Music Program has been designated as one of the top communities 

for music education by NAMM several times, and also has been selected as a Grammy Signature School District for 

Music.  Consisting of 26 music teachers K-12 and a large, diverse curriculum, Penfield students have the opportunity to 

study many areas of music throughout their years in school, from traditional band, chorus, orchestra and general music, 

to cutting edge technology in our music labs at Bay Trail and Penfield High School.  

 A typical day in the life of a music teacher is unique and busy but always rewarding.   Our days consist of en-

semble rehearsals, group lessons and general music classes that cover everything from Bach to African drumming to 

composing and arranging to the filming of music videos.  For a music teacher, before and after school can often be just 

as busy with co-curricular ensembles such as jazz band, jazz choir and show choir.  Many of us are also involved in spe-

cial activities including musical theatre productions, the variety show, Arts in Education and Bay Trail Idol, just to 

name a few.   

 Penfield music students often have the opportunity to work with world-renowned artists during our Jazz Fund-

raiser concerts and through the Penfield Music Commission Project.  The PMCP not only brings in guest artists from 

around the country but also supports the creation of new pieces of music for our concerts, now numbering over 320!  

Past guest artists have included Clark Terry, Tia Fuller, Jake Shimabukuro, Darmon Meader (founder of the New York 

Voices), and Max Roach to name just a few! 

 We are extremely fortunate to have such strong community support of music in Penfield and to have a dynamic 

and talented music faculty to share it with our students!   

         - Submitted by John Roland and Jim Doser 

The Music Department Strikes a Chord 
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 Scratch ‘n 

Sniff* 

Don’t Miss It! 

PEA 

Family Barbeque 
& Chili Cook-Off 

Friday, June  20th    
4:30—8:00 PM 

Old Meadow Shelter, Ellison Park 

B.Y.O.B. 

Hots, Hamburgers, Veggie Burgers, Rolls, and Lemonade will be Provided 

Please Bring a Dish to Pass 
 

We will celebrate our retirees and newly tenured teachers at this event too! 
 This isn’t really Scratch ‘n Sniff, but wouldn’t that be cool?! 

 

Click Here to Register 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?key=0AlE87Wa6bvf_dDZ6VHVjTEhtaDR4Y1BVRDZLVjQtUFE&usp=sharing
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Coffee Corner 
In each edition, we will pose a question to our member-

ship in this column.  The first 2 people to respond to 

broadsidepea@gmail.com will each win a $10 Starbucks 

Gift Card.   

What advice would you give to a new 

teacher who might be joining our ranks 

this fall ? 

 

April/May Edition Winners 

Question:   

Is there something funny that happened during State  

testing that you’d like to share? 

Unfortunately, there were no winners for the last        

edition’s question. 

Tech 

Tip 
Screencast-O-Matic is a very cool website that allows you to perform screen 

captures with audio recording for up to 15 minutes for free.   The best part is 

that you don’t have to download the program so it can be used easily at school! 

http://www.screencast-o-matic.com/  

Thanks to Chris Mason at Bay Trail for this tip! 

Simple Way to Screen Capture for a Step-by-

Step Computer Project 

Keep Laughing…. 

What You Can Do To Support Negotiations 

 

Show solidarity by wearing your black PEA t-shirt on 

“Solidarity Days”.  You’ll receive an email about the one day a 

month that we will all show our unity and commitment to a fair 

contract.   

Solidarity Day 

 Fri, June 20th  

For Our Family BBQ  

At Ellison Park 

     PEA 

New York City drawbridge tenders, in a dispute with the 

state over pension issues, leave a dozen bridges open, 

snarling traffic in what the Daily News described as "the 

biggest traffic snafu in the city's history" - 1971  

This Month in Union History 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=QRyK2yKmuJlQ-M&tbnid=F8d_8RZJA218EM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.theopensourcerer.com%2F2009%2F07%2Fthe-google-chrome-key%2F&ei=hdTzUrjRA4nOsAS8-4CABg&bvm=bv.60799
http://www.screencast-o-matic.com/
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